

October 12, 2017

## Sent via email

The Honourable Kathleen Wynne, Premier Queen's Park
Room 281, Main Legislative Building
Toronto, Ontario
M7A 1A1

The Honourable Charles Sousa Ministry of Finance 7th Floor, Frost Building South 7 Queen's Park Crescent Toronto, Ontario M7A 1Y7

Dear Premier Wynne and Minister Sousa:

Re: Assessment Act Amendments - Providing a Property Tax Exemption to Non-Profit Long-Term Care Homes - Update

At its meeting held the 4<sup>th</sup> day of October, 2017, Peterborough County Council passed the following resolution:

"Be it resolved that County Council supports the City of Hamilton's resolution dated September 13, 2017 requesting:

- 1. The Province identify a plan to continue with the Transitional Mitigation Payment for a multi-year period.
- 2. The Honourable Charles Sousa, Minister of Finance grant an extension of the Transitional Mitigation Payment through the reassessment period of 2017 to 2020.
- 3. The unbudgeted transitional funds provided for 2017, in the amount of \$972,307, be allocated to reducing the impact of 2017 assessment appeals."

Premier Wynne and Minister Sousa October 12, 2017 Page 2

Thank you for your consideration on this matter.

Yours truly,

Lynn Fawn Deputy Clerk

Telephone Ext. 2102 Fax: 705-876-1730

Email: Ifawn@ptbocounty.ca

c: The Honourable Eric Hoskins, Minister of Health & Long-Term Care

J. Leal, MPP, Peterborough

L. Scott, MPP, Haliburton- Kawartha Lakes-Brock

T. Speck, CAO, County of Peterborough Association of Municipalities of Ontario

Big City Mayor's Caucus

Rose Caterini, City Clerk, City of Hamilton